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2015 Tin Lizzie Officers 
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President     Mark Dominguez             899-5628 

                                             mtford@Q.com     (c )     264-9970   

 

Vice President      Vaughn Rockafellow         410-7492 

 vrockafellow@aol.com 

 

Secretary                    Ann Merewether              881-0104 

                                    amerewether@aol.com  (c) 710-2210 

 

 Treasurer                 Marilyn Duncan                   345-1343 

   pandmdu@swcp.com     ©  710-6228 

   

    

Directors    
                                                 

                                      Paul  Duncan         345-1343 

           pandmdu@swcp.com        ©    710-6228 

 

          Tom Miles                                  822-0620 

         ford27@aol.com   (cell)          252-7167                 

           

        Donna Hansen                      508-4589 

   donnabillhansen@gmail.com 

Email Committee       Donna Hansen  508-4589 

   Donnahansen-home@comcast.net 

 

Telephone Committee Linda Riel       459-5897 

   lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

Newsletter Editor Robbi Ross.                         293-1676 

   robbialb@aol.com   

 

Web Master  Mark Wing                     271-8912 

   msjbwing@msn.com 

 

Librarian                   Mark & Sharon Dominguez     899-5628 

   mtford@q.com 

 

Quartermaster  Larry  Azevedo                      898-7700 

   dribblebit@comcast.net 

 

T N Vittles/  Linda Riel                                      459-5897 

Refreshments  lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

Program Coordinator  Board of Directors   

   

Parliamentarian Irene Navarre                     883-3175 

   hinavarre@aol.com 

 

Car Council  Dave Merewether                    881-0104 

 

Historian  Marilyn Duncan                   345-1343 

   pandmdu@swcp.com 

       

Hospitality                  Linda Riel         459-5897 

   lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

 

 

2015  Committee Contacts. 

On the Cover:   2016 Balloon Fiesta  

Photo by Donna Hansen. Text by Betty Housholder 

I want to THANK everyone that came out with Model T's on 
Sunday at the crack of dawn.  We had 12 T's and I forgot to 
count people.  Weather was good.  Did not freeze as in years 
past. Gauna's had a propane fire pit that we sat around just 
like a camp fire. A beautiful launch and even a couple bal-
loons landed on lawn near where we parked.  Jack, the Bal-
loon Museum Ambassadog had his picture taken in the depot 
hack.  Had many pictures taken.  Think everyone enjoyed the 
morning. 

 Betty Housholder 

Tin Lizzie Library 

We have many books, & other  

media ready to check out from  

our library. 

Mark Dominguez, our Club 

 Librarian,  has compiled a list of  

everything we have & you can  

access that list on our website,  

www.tinlizziesofabq.com, 

 or contact Mark at 899-5628.  
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Events for next 2 Months 

Nov 12 T N'Vittles  at Weck’s on the corner of 4th and Osuna   

6621 4th NW. Hostess is Rose Ross  8 am  

Nov 17  Tin Lizzie Meeting.  

 GUYS WITH PIES.  

 Please call Linda Riel to bring: 

 Ice & Sodas, Milk, Ice Cream 

 This is election night. Must be present to vote 

December 3, Christmas Light Parade in Corrales bring your 

car to Azevedo’s at 4pm for decorating. Parade starts at 5:30 

then go back to the barn for a get together. Please bring fin-

ger food and drinks of your choice, hot chocolate and coffee 

will be available. 

Just wanted to give everyone a heads up regarding the Tin 
Lizzie Holiday Party and Officer/Board Member Installation. 

We will be having our party Sunday, December 11, 2016 at 
The Cooperage Banquet Room starting at 2:00PM.  We are 
also asking each person to bring a NEW, unwrapped toy to 
donate to the Toys For Tots toy drive. 

The cost will be $10 per person with the Tin Lizzies picking 
up the remainder of the cost. 

You will have the following choices for an entree:              

   PRIME RIB AU JUS  
 FRESH COLUMBIAN SALMON 
 TOP SIRLOIN & SHRIMP SCAMPI  
 GRILLED HAWAIIAN CHICKEN 
 All Entrees include choice of French fries or rice pilaf or 

baked potato, our famous salad & soup bar, iced tea, 
coffee , sodas and selection of mini cheesecakes, brown-
ies & holiday cookies 

 

Alcohol is not included but they offer a full no host bar. 

 You MUST RSVP and pay your $10.00 per person to Sharon 
Dominguez no later than December 3rd.  

No RSVP’s will be accepted without payment. We will be 
accepting RSVP’s starting at the October general meeting. 

 Thanks. 

 Sharon Dominguez 

(505) 401-3311 
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President’s Corner 

Hi all,  

 
Boy, where has this year gone. Just seems like yester-
day we were planning the tour.  
This year, for me, has been one of the best and most 
fun that I've had with the club in a long time. And it was 
all because all of you.  

 
Remember next month we have our election for new 
officers and board members, so please come to the 
meeting and vote. If you would like to run for office we 
still have space to put you on the ballot.  I've always 
said that this is your club and how it runs is  up to all of 
us.  

 
We still have some Model T events left to do in the 
next couple of months, so check this newsletter and 
your emails for updates.  

 
Thank you all for all your help and support this past 
year, and for allowing me to be your president these 
last couple of years.  I look forward to having more fun 
in the coming months. 

 
Be safe and I will see you at the next event. 
Mark Dominguez 

 

 
WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

 Larry & Jean Langdon  
Steve & Bonnie Langdon  
Larry is the dad and Steve is the son. Larry has 

reactivated his  membership from years ago. Lar-

ry was President of our club in 1982. They share 

a 1926 Coupe, which has already been at a work 

party. Welcome! 

 

MEMBERS REMEMBER   

Fall is the time of year that we renew our member-
ships. Please fill out a membership form, even if it is 
just to say “no changes” and give your dues to  
Marilyn Duncan Treasurer. Form is on page 8 

Our President Mark 

Dominguez and his 

lovely wife Sharon or 

is it Susan  or Patti ? 

Ha ha ha 
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HAPPY  

ANNIVERSARY !  

 

Vern & Pat Willan 11/7 
Brendan & Ashley Wing 11/20 
Allen & Marilyn Schwanke 11/2 

Phillip & Jessica Lance 11/17 
Les & Ruth Haley 11/2 

 

Tim Heer 11/1 

Tony Marchand  11/1 

Rose Ross 11/4  

Mary Jo McKinstry  11/5 

Barb Johnson 11/6 

Cathy Miles 11/10 

Donna Rowland  11/15 

Vaughn Rockafellow11/19 

Samantha Sanchez 11/23 

Lena Schritter 11/24 

Patti Schroeder 11/26 

Bill Hansen 11/26 

Michael Housholder 11/26 

Janie Burton 11/28 

Russell Dilts   11/28 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU!!         

 

October 2016 T N'Vittles 

Story by Linda Riel, pictures on website www.tinlizziesofabq.com 

Upon arriving, you could not help but notice the definite chill in the air.  If you looked hard 
enough you could almost see it snow (not really but soon a possibility).  With their heaters blow-
ing full blast a total of 3 T’s braved the wind and misting of rain.  (Lorna & Susan had their own 
“hot air” going full blast).  While backing up, Lorna & Kirk had a near collision as he was ap-
proaching with his new trailer…(did Kirk trade in his surf board?)  Of course our president was 
given a bit of a hard time for not having his T when he lives pretty close by.   And speaking of dis-
tances, who traveled the furthest…..Peterson’s or Armstrong’s?  Just when we thought all was 
present and head count done, Bob Ross makes his appearance (better late than never) to make 
it 27.  All in all in our usual Tin Lizzies style, we had lots of good conversation with lots of good 
food not too forget the chips n salsa but there was something missing…..no margarita’s. 

 Sure enough, the balloons from the Fiesta did not let us down although there was a launch de-
lay. 

 From breakfast we ventured to J & R Museum and upon arriving there was lightening and a 
boom of thunder or two as we were backing up that made you think you hit something.  

 thank you Bill and Donna 

  

https://mail.aol.com/webmail/getPart?uid=29838980&partId=5&saveAs=DSC_0634.JPG
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If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email lmrlu-

lubell@juno.com.  Those signed up, please contact Linda ASAP when you’ve chosen the location!   The follow-

ing dates are subject to change!  Breakfasts usually start at 800AM, but please check for any changes!! 

T n Vittles 2016 

Date Hosted By Place 

1/9 Bob & Robbi Ross thank you 

2/13 Mark & Sharon Dominguez thank you 

3/12 Tom & Cathy Miles thank you 

4/9 Linda Riel thank you 

5/14 Philip & Jessica Lance Thank you 

6/4 Betty Housholder Thank you 

7/9 Dave  Ferro Thank you 

8/13 Dave & Ann Merewether Thank you 

9/10 Vernon & JoAn Armstrong Thank you 

10/8 Bill & Donna Hansen Thank You 

11/12 Rose Ross 
Weck’s at 4th & Osuna NW  (Northdale Shopping Center  
Formerly JB’s) 6621 4th NW 

December  No Breakfast No Breakfast 

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE  

BREAKFAST STARTS @ 8:00 A.M. UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED 

Meeting Refreshments 2016 

Date Provided By Provided By   

1/28 President Vice President thank you 

2/25 Dan & Holly Rochford Kirk & Susan Peterson thank you 

3/24 Betty Housholder Tom & Cathy Miles thank you 

4/28 Brian Dean Mark & Susan Wing  thank you 

5/26 Robbi Ross Marilyn Duncan  Thank you 

6/23 Gerald Hash Jahn & Barbara Wright  Thank you 

7/28 Vern & Pat Willan  Jeff Richards  Thank you 

8/25 ice cream social ice cream social  Thank you 

9/22 Don Mitchell  Mary Ann O’Brien & Janice Gauna  Thank You 

10/27 Vern Harvey  Bob Hawk & Liz Scott  Thank you 

11/17 Guys With Pies  Guys With Pies  
1 week early due to 
Thanksgiving  

December  No Meeting No Meeting   

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE   
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October 27, 2016 

Fire Prevention and Issues in “fighting” a Model T Fire, Presentation at October 2016 general meeting 

By : Paul Duncan  &  Neil O’Brien 

Fire Prevention:  October is national fire prevention month 

The Best approach to Model T fire safety is to prevent them in the first place. An excellent discussion re-
garding fire prevention in a Model T garage appears on the Model T Ford forum in September 2012 and under the 
Title: Garage Safety. Fire Prevention.  

 The participants on the forum remind us that one should not have gas fumes around Model T’s as 
there should not be gas leaking. Remember to install and use a gas shut-off valve in the gas line before the carbure-
tor. Gasoline vapor is heavier than air and tends to stay low in the garage. It is prudent not to have open flame 
heaters or pilot lights in the garage area. Consider installing an electric water heater.  Check your local codes for the 
proper location of furnaces in a garage where automobiles reside. Store flammable liquids in closed containers. 

Putting Out a Fire 

Neil emphasized that if one has a garage fire a call to 911 should be made immediately.  Don’t assume that 
you will be able to put out the fire with your shop extinguisher. He recommends at least a 5 pound ABC fire extin-
guisher. The letters indicate the type of material burning. The A stands for Trash, wood and paper.  The B stands for 
flammable liquid fires. The C relates to electrical equipment fires. There also are rating numbers such as 2-A:10BC 
printed on the extinguisher and these indicate the “power” of the extinguisher. A 5 pound extinguisher is probably 
the smallest one should have in the garage. The small 2.5 pound extinguishers are often disposable and are conven-
ient for size in the model T but have limitations. Neil showed a large extinguisher-10 pound +- he has in his shop. 

Extinguishers should be checked regularly for charge and they should be periodically shaken to break up 
any crusting of the powder. Refillable extinguishers can be recharged in Albuquerque at a number of locations. 

  I (PRD) have visited two sites: 

Safety Flare Inc. at 2803 Richmond Drive  505-884-2274.  They both sell and will recharge and service ex-
isting fire extinguishers.  They charge $7.50 to recharge a 2.5 pound unit( small) and $10.50 for 
a 5 pound unit. 

Fire Safety Industries at 3428 Stanford NE (near Dean Van Dorn’s shop) 505-888-4494. They sell and service 
extinguishers and their prices are comparable with Safety Flare.    

Please be safe.   

HOSPITALITY 

Get Well Cards sent to: 
     Irene Sena ,   Carol Burnett,      Clarence Schritter 
     Neil O’Brien         Bruce Daniel 
 
Thinking of You Cards were sent to: 
     Paul & Barbara Carpenter           Don & Medora Gaines 
     Don & Barbara Souther    Irene Navarre 
     Don Lauritsen      Mary Jo McKinstry 
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TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE  2016 ELECTION 

Please indicate by checking the box next to the name 

Officers—Please choose one (1) only for President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer 

President:   Vaughn Rockafellow 

   Linda Riel 

Write In for President                                ________________________ 

 

Vice-President:  Kirk Peterson 

   Paul Duncan 

Write In for Vice President                                ____________________ 

 

Secretary:         Jessica Lance                           Treasurer:     Marilyn Duncan 

Write in Secretary  ___________________             Write in Treasurer  ________________ 

 

Please choose three only (3) 

Directors:       

  Vern Willan          

 Dave Ferro  

 Brian Dean    

 Tom MacGugen 

 Phil Lance 

 

WRITE IN FOR DIRECTOR: 

 

___________________________________________________________________ 

__
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Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 
PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 

Website: www.tinlizziesofabq.com 
E-mail: abqtlizzie@q.com 

 

Membership Application 
 

Date:     
 

Name:   Spouse/Other:     

 

Current members - check box if no changes to information (below). 

 

Birthday: Spouse Birthday: Anniversary:     

 

Mailing Address:     

City: State:  Zip:  

Telephone:  Home:  Work:  Cell:     

E-Mail:  Newsletter Format:   E-mail         Hardcopy sent by mail 

Do you own a Model T? Year & Model(s):     

Yes No Year & Model(s):      

Year & Model(s):      

Year & Model(s):      
 

What office or committee would you be willing to serve on?      

Do you have special skills or expertise that the Club might draw upon? 

Yes No 

Skills:    
 

Are you currently a member of the Model T Ford Club of America?    

Yes Membership No. No 

 

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque encourages MTFCA Membership! 
 

For membership in the Model T Ford Club of America (MTFCA), which 
includes the Vintage Ford magazine, fill out this section, detach, and 
send a $40.00 check payable to the Model T Ford Club of America. 

Model T Ford Club of America 
119 West Main St., PO Box 126 

Centerville, IN  47330-0126 
 

Name:  Telephone:       

Address:     

City: State:  Zip:      

TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE MEMBERSHIP 

Single ($12 per year) Family ($15 per year), both member and spouse  vote 

Ask one of the club officers if you are interested in life membership 
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8601 LOMAS BLVD. NE, ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87112 
SALES: 1-800-950-6529  |  SERVICE: 1-800-917-6016 

 

 

RICH FORD HAS GRACIALLY  SPONSORED ALBUQUERQUE TIN LIZZIES  FOR MANY YEARS.    

PLEASE PATRONIZE THEM IF YOU ARE LOOKING FOR SERVICE OR TO BUY A NEW CAR. 

 

 

        

19 PLAZA LOOP, EDGEWOOD, NM 87015 
SALES: 1-800-673-9935  |  SERVICE: 1-800-673-9935 

 

CLUB NOTES 

Vaughn recommended  a Model T website that has just about everything you could ever want to look 
up. It is www.cimorelli.com .   This is a genealogy website but look down on the page and you will find 
Model T information. 

 

Linda Riel has sign-up sheets for T N'Vittles and Refreshments for 2017. Please consider hosting and 
let Linda know what you want to do. 

 

From the Editor: 

Thanks for reading. I appreciate your input over the years and would like to personally thank 

Bob Ross—my right hand, photographer, and just good guy whose help has been stupendous 

Mark Wing—thanks for helping with pictures and covering for me 

Mark Dominguez—What a guy ! With Sharon of course filled in for me lots this year 

Marilyn & Paul Duncan—Thanks for your help while I was incognito last winter. 

Ann Merewether , Donna Hansen, Betty Housholder, Larry Azevedo, Lorna Azevedo, Kirk Pe-
terson,  if I missed you it was unintentional, thanks for your help too. 

And anyone else who has contributed, helped, mailed or helped in anyway. Thank you all. It 
has been a privilege to serve you all these years.  Robbi 

http://www.rich-ford.com/hours-directions
http://www.richfordedgewood.com/hours-directions
http://www.richfordedgewood.com/
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TIN LIZZIES CLUB MEETING MINUTES 
October 27, 2016 

 
   Mark Dominguez, President, called the October meeting of the Tin Lizzies to order and welcomed all.  The Pledge of Allegiance was proudly 
recited by all who attended. There were no new guests and/or new members in attendance. 
   No changes to the previous month’s minutes as posted in the newsletter. 
  Vice President, Vaughn Rockafellow had no issues to discuss with the club. He exhibited the evenings raffle items. Vaughn also gave the club a 
website that he felt was of interest to the club that has valuable literature pertaining to the Model “T” and newsletter worthy. The website is 
cimorelli.com.  Vaughn, also suggested to sponsor a pig in the “State Fair Pig Race” next year.  Maybe invite the Model “A” club if they would like 
to participate? 
   Marilyn Duncan reported income and expenses. She also discussed Life Membership and membership dues. Two members declined Life Mem-
bership. Life Membership is $150 and you have to be a member of the club for four consecutive years. To date, she has sold 25 door magnets and 
has a few left to sell. Financial expense to our Web Master, Mark Wing was allocated.  Brian Dean, generously donated his refund from the tour 
to our club.  Dues have been collected from our two new members, Larry and Steve Langdon. 
  Committee reports were as follows: 
  Car Council, Dave Merewether reported that the September - Swap Meet that was held in Los Lunas was very successful. About 520 spaces 
were sold, (a record).  They had vendors from 52 New Mexico communities. He went over the Car Council’s finances. After all expenses are met, 
they will have a profit for next year’s expenses. A lot of people paid compliments for a good meet. The 20th Annual Veterans’ Day Car Show will 
be held on Saturday, November 5th, 2016 at the Veterans’ Hospital. Also, on May 21, 2017 - The 33rd Annual NMCCC Auto Show will honor 
their 50th Anniversary with a special section of cars from 1967. This event will take place at the Museum of Albuquerque at the Old Albuquer-
que Municipal Airport (Sunport). 
   E-Mail, Donna has made a successful transition to take over E-Mail communication for the club from Kirk Peterson (6 years).  Kirk, extended 
his gratitude. 

   Hospitality, Linda Riel, Hospitality Chairman - has sent out many cards of “Sunshine” to several members.   
    Newsletter, Robbi/Linda - Deadline is Saturday evening for any and all correspondence. 

  Telephone Committee Chairman, Linda Riel is communicating to all members requesting a call from her. 
  Web Master, Mark wing stated that he has posted the TnVittles breakfast that took place on October 8th at Hot Tamales restaurant, the Tour 
of J&R Auto Museum and the Work Party at Larry’s Garage.  Also, Work Parties at Larry’s Garage that took place on October 15th and 
October 22nd were also posted. Mark stated that the club’s website received 1081 unique visits in the last 30 days.  He has also made it easier to 
peruse our website by going to the year button and you will see the drop down for all the Club’s activities. 
   Librarian, Mark Dominguez has nothing new to share. Please remember, you are all welcome to check out, books, dvd’s, etc.,  reference 
Model “T”’s and information with our club. 
   Quartermaster, Larry Azevedo reported that there were many people at the last work party. With a chuckle, “all” parts are present and 
accounted for. A new list will be generated to Donna (email) to send out to the club. Also, thank you to Brian Dean for his donation of parts! Per 
Larry, they have been very useful.  Lots of welding, polishing and fun! 
   Historian, Marilyn Duncan spoke of the donation of pictures and archive materials from Fran McClain, who is the widow of Bill McLain. The 
Telephone Truck was actually donated by the Telephone Pioneers of New Mexico (organization dissolved), but came to the club from Mr. 
McLain.  Mrs. McClain’s donation was very much appreciated. 
   Raffle winners where: Vern Willian (Chaffin’s gift certificate), Bill Hansen ( Doray-single bolt tail lamp), Brian Dean (club membership), Bob 
Ross (club membership). A record of $82 for the year, was collected from club members.  Thank you! 
  Meeting Refreshments, were kindly provided by Liz Scott (Bob Hawk, not feeling chipper) and Hospitality guru, Linda Riel pleasantly helped Liz in 
the kitchen. There was a fantastic assortment of luscious cakes, pies, ice cream, coffee and an assortment of drinks. Thank you LIZ and Linda!  It 
was DELICIOUS! 
   TnVittles Refreshments, Linda Riel reminds the club that the next meeting will be a week early on Thursday, November 17, 2016. “GUY’S 
WITH PIES” - Please contact her reference what you would like to bring, so she may coordinate the assortment of goodies and the different 
drinks.  Next TnVittles: Weck’s on the corner of 4th and Osuna. Our Hostess will be Rose Ross.  
   Program, Paul Duncan - Fire in a Model “T” 
Best thought is Prevention:   Open cans of gas and kerosine, keep covered.  Check fire 
extinguishers, periodically. Recharge them when needed and make sure they are big enough. Paul asked Neil O’Brien, (a retired fire officer) to 
explain the do’s and dont’s for a chemical and/ or electrical fire in a Model “T”. He gave examples of different size fire extinguishers: One was  a 
canister rated as a (1A   10BC),  will cover 1 square foot of flammable wood or 1 square foot of flammable liquid. If your fire extinguisher canister 
is two to three years old, make sure you shake it up to break up the powder inside. Your canisters can be refilled. Periodically, do a pressure 
check by checking the gauge. MOST IMPORTANTLY, CALL 911 FIRST, before you start to fight your fire. A fire doubles in size every minute. Remem-
ber this when using your fire extinguisher: PULL (the pin) - AIM (at base of fire) - SQUEEZE (the trigger) - SWEEP (side to side).  Thank you Paul 
and Neil, for a great program! 
   Unfinished Business: Betty Housholder reported that there were a total of 12 (picture confirmation) Model “T”s at the October 2, Annual 
Balloon Fiesta Car Show.  She was tickled (we all where), that there was actually a mass ascension of the balloons! Everybody who participated 
had a very enjoyable time and it was a glorious day! She wanted all club members to be aware of the date next year. PLEASE PUT ON YOUR CAL-
ENDARS, SUNDAY, OCTOBER 8TH, 2017 for next years BALLOON/MODEL “T” date. 

   Donna and Bill Hansen hosted a TnV breakfast at Hot Tamales in Rio Rancho, that followed with a tour of the J&R Museum and then idled 
down to Corrales to Larry’s Garage for a work day. We had 27 club members, three model “T”s, at the breakfast, despite the turn in the  
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weather! Lorna Azevedo and Susan Peterson had to turn back from the tour, as they got a few buckets of rain on them! A total of 21 club 
members visited the museum. Snapping pictures, going down memory lane, oohing and awing over several cars in the museum (hidden gem), 
club members enjoyed wonderful conversation and shared laughs.  A couple of us borrowed rags to contain the drool left on a few cars. We 
were so proud to observe   the 1918 Model “T” that the late Mr. Joiner and his family have on display. Everybody commented on how wonder-
ful the museum was and enjoyed strolling amongst the 70 other cars and trucks on display. 
   Board meeting on Sunday, October 23, 2016: Attendees were, Mark Dominguez, Vaughn Rockafellow, Marilyn and Paul Duncan, Ann 
Merewether, Tom Miles, Vern Willian and Donna Hansen.  Discussion to ask other club member to possibly be nominee’s for vacant 
seats. Ann Merewether to stand down as secretary and Donna Hansen to stand down as Director. Tom Miles would step in as Director if 
there are no other candidates for this seat. Discussion reference a need to add resolution for a tie in the board election (proxy or mail in), 
will be on the calendar for next year. Too, late for this year to complete the process.  An expression of gratitude from the board, was given 
to Mark for his professionalism and humor with every aspect of the office this year, as this was the last board meeting for him as Presi-
dent. Also, a word of thanks was given to Ann, Tom and Donna for there participation on the board. Everybody agreed that it was a busy, 
funfilled year! 
 
  Election Time: Election will be the 17th of November. 
 Nominees as follows: 
 President: Vaughn Rockafellow - Linda Riel 
Vice-Presiden: Kirk Peterson - Paul Duncan  
Secretary: Jessica Lance 
Treasurer: Marilyn Duncan 
Directors: Vern Willan, Dave Ferro, Brian Dean, Tom MacGugan and Phil Lance 
 
Christmas Light Parade in Corrales, December 3rd: Larry Acevedo reminded club members to be at the Acevedo house between 4-
4:30pm to decorate your car if needed. We need to be at the start location at 5pm. Afterwards, the Acevedo’s are hosting a “Christmas" 
Hors D’oeuvres party. So, bring a little something, something of your choice and a drink. You will have a great time! 
   St. Felix Pantry - International Festival: Betty Housholder reported for Michael Householder, that on October 23, at St Pius X High school, 
the club members that graciously attended were Sharon and Mark Dominguez. Betty said that there was lots of food, a silent auction and a 
jazz band plus many other attractions.  The Dominguez’s commented that the food was excellent! 
Sharon stated that she had the best enchiladas she has ever eaten! Mark suggested that we put it on the calendar for next year. 
    Christmas Dinner - Sunday, December 11, 2016 at the Cooperage Banquet Room, 7220 Lomas Blvd NE, Albuquerque, NM 87110 (corner of 
Lomas and Chama St NE) starting at 2:00pm: Sharon Dominguez gave us heads up on the Tin Lizzie Holiday Party and Officer/Board Member 
Installation. We are also asking each person to bring a NEW, unwrapped toy to donate to the Toys For Tots toy drive. The cost of the meal will 
be $10 per person with the Tin Lizzies picking up the remainder of the cost ($30).    Choices of an entree:  PRIME RIB AU JUS, FRESH COLUMBI-
AN SALMON, TOP SIRLOIN & SHRIMP, GRILLED HAWAIIAN CHICKEN. All entrees include a choice of French fries, or rice pilaf, baked potato, 
their famous salad & soup bar. Also, Iced tea, coffee, sodas and a selection of mini cheesecakes, brownies and holiday cookies. Yum! Alcohol is 
not included, but they offer a full no host bar. You MUST RSVP AND pay your $10 per person to Sharon Dominguez no later than DECEMBER 
3RD.  NO RSVP’s will be accepted without payment. Motion was made, seconded, discussed and approved to allow club members with (2) 
immediate family members to receive the same meal price of ($10) and the club picking up the additional cost of $30. All other NON club 
member attendees, family, or extended family pay full price of the meal at $40. 

   Larry Azevedo made mention of the article that he wrote that was in the MTFCA, “The Vintage Ford” magazine. He also gave credit to the 
cover photo that was taken by our fellow club member Joe Fellin of Apache Junction, Arizona. ALL agreed, a job well done!   Larry also dis-
cussed and answered questions that our club members had reference a post-card that we received from the Board of Directors and Officers, 
Model T Ford Club of America. It was due to an article that was written in the Sept-Oct. 2016 issue of the Vintage Ford Magazine. You will find 
the article on page 8 of the magazine and was published without prior knowledge or approval by the Board of Directors or officers. They apol-
ogized and new quality checks are now in place. They promise that no future issue of the Vintage Ford Magazine will be published without the 
final approval of at least two officers and/or board members. Larry basically gave clarification to the why’s, how’s and what’s of the issue, to 
the tune of $2500 to mail post cards. 
    The Peterson’s and Azevedo's took a trip to the Philmont Scout Ranch at Red River, New Mexico. They had a great time and suggested 
that maybe the club put a tour date on the calendar for October 12th - 15th, 2017 (weather permitting).   You can find accommodation for 
$80/$85 a night in Red River, NM. Larry suggested touring to Cimarron, Taos and the Vietnam Veterans Memorial State Park in Angel fire, 
NM. If this is something we would like to do, we should probably make a decision by December, 2016 (THIS YEAR). 
   Per Tom Miles, the club continues to receive accolades reference the MTFCA National Tour: Land of Enchantment Tour (June 26-July 2, 
2016). Russ Furstnow, 2016 MTFCI President is still raving about the tour! Also, Sharon Dominguez, to date has received two voided checks 
from attendees and they wish to remain anonymous. 
 

The meeting was adjourned.  
Respectfully  submitted for Ann Merewether, 
Secretary by Donna Hansen 
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The Enchantment Flyer 

 

ATTENTION: 

The Tin Lizzies 
will meet at  

The Vineyard 
 6118 Edith Blvd NE 

7:00 PM on the 
 3rd Thursday 
 In November,  

 
COME JOIN  

 
THE FUN ! 

The Enchantment Flyer is  

Published monthly for the 

enjoyment of the Tin Lizzies 

of Albuquerque.  If you have 

something you would like to 

include, please contact Robbi 

Ross, editor at 293-1676 or 

robbialb@aol.com 

 

Thanks for reading ! 

 Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 

 


